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Night work on Hampden Bridge from 
Sunday 10 August 
Bridge repairs 
July 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Wodi Wodi people of Dharawal-speaking Country as the 
Traditional Custodians of Gangagruwan and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW (Transport) will 
carry out repairs on Hampden Bridge 
at Kangaroo Valley from 10 August 
2025. 

Repairs will support the continued use 
of the bridge at its current 23 tonne 
load limit and reduce the risk of 
further damage. 

What work are we doing?  

Transport will repair and replace the damaged 
timber trusses on Hampden Bridge. 

Work includes: 

• drilling into the bridge deck and installing 
temporary access support for workers 

• workers in safety harnesses carrying out 
repairs on the bridge’s exterior 

• removing damaged timber trusses 
• installation of new trusses  
• safety and structural checks once work is 

completed. 

When we’ll be working 

Work will be carried out from 8pm to 5am, 
Sunday to Thursday nights between Sunday 10 
and Thursday 21 August 2025, weather 
permitting. 

Traffic impacts 

Hampden Bridge will be completely closed to 
motorists during work hours.  

Pedestrians will be able to cross the bridge 
during work under the guidance of traffic 
control.   

During work, detours will be in place via 
Macquarie Pass, adding up to 90 minutes’ 
additional travel time. 

On Friday 15 and Friday 22 August, 7pm to 5am, 
stop/slow traffic control will be in place across 
Hampden Bridge while workers pack down 
equipment, adding up to ten minutes to travel 
times. 

Outside of our work hours, Hampden Bridge will 
remain open with the reduced speed limit of 10 
km/h in place for trucks and buses.  

Examples of damaged timber trusses 
to be replaced 
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Location of work area  

 

What will this mean for you? 

During work, you may notice: 

• changed traffic conditions and reduced speed 
limits 

• traffic controllers onsite to escort pedestrians 
and cyclists across the bridge  

• noise and light from machinery and equipment. 

We will make every effort to minimise disruptions 
to residents and complete work as quickly as 
possible. 

Managing our impacts 

Regular inspections and maintenance on 
Hampden Bridge will continue over the next few 
months. You will be informed in advance of work.  

While the community may notice small changes 
on the bridge, this work will not affect the 
bridge’s character or its heritage value.   

We thank the Kangaroo Valley community for 
their continued patience as we work to maintain 
Hampden Bridge. 

 

 

Contact us  

 

SouthProjects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

 

 

Project manager Trifun Vusovic, on  
1800 317 290 

 

PO Box 477, Wollongong NSW 2520 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

 

 

 


